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Camp Updates 

As a blustery autumn cools off camp, itós hard not to miss the hot summer days! 2019 

continued our 5-year trend of year-to-year growth, with 2,214 youth attending camp. 

And with 96% of campers indicating their desire to return, we hope to have another 

record setting year in 2020. Making the magic for these campers were 83 seasonal staff 

members from 11 different countries.  

Summer 2019 saw the introduction of several new programs. Our Fully Themed campers 

went undercover to save the world with their favorite Marvel superheroes; our òExtreme 

Campó campers tried out all the high adventure elements at camp and journeyed off site to 

enjoy local adrenaline fueled activities; the reintroduction of Neverland themed week took 

us from Peter Pan Flying lessons at the diving board, through the Hundred Acre Wood 

with Winne the Pooh, racing past Maleficent, and reading a good book with Belle.  

In closing, we leave you with some thoughts on what our campers loved most about Camp 

Kern this summer:  

ðCamp is a second home for me.ñ  

ðI love the friends we make. This is the best thing you will ever experienceñ  

ðThe way we scream and shout and no one gets left out. Camp changes you for the better. 

You meet great people and make amazing memories.ñ  

ðI love absolutely everything, they say Disney World is the happiest place on earth, but 
really, I think it's Camp Kern.ñ 

The last five months have kept us busy with updates and projects. As we try to maintain 
the health of our Optimist Pond, an aerator was added this summer, with a new aerator 
system heading to Elk Lake in 2020. Staff housing has long been on the óto-doó list and we 
have made some big strides in replacing flooring, roofs, kitchens and HVAC units, although 
there is still much work to be done! A much needed repair to Cabin 20 included the 
replacement of the shingle roof with a metal (and hopefully) óracoon 
proofó roof, as well as a the removal of a numerous dead trees around 
the cabin. Thanks to a donation from a camp group, we are in the 
process of upgrading water fountains at camp to include water bottle 
filling stations, something 
that will benefit all our 
guests. We have also begun 
adding fencing and signage 
along the Fossil Ravine to 
improve the safety of Main 
Camp, and finally, 80 new 
mattresses were recently 
delivered to Elk Lodge. 
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Camp Mariposa 

History Corner - Carl B. Kern Memorial Booklet 

Avid NPR listeners may have heard a segment on the radio recently about a camp ded-

icated to helping children affected by the opioid crisis. Camp Kern is so proud to be 

one of the host sites for òCamp Mariposaó, offering weekend retreats throughout the 

year for the children to be in a safe environment with amazing Camp Mariposa volun-

teers and role models, helping the children grow, connect and be a kid again. The Camp 

Kern team facilitates activities such as horse back riding 

and team building, and the campers get to share a mean-

ingful outdoor experience in a positive environment, with 

others in similar circumstances. Because Camp Kern has 

become so meaningful to these camp-

ers, we are hoping to  expand this 

partnership in the future, playing our 

part to help those in need. 

Reprinted in 1985 for the 75th Anniversary of Camp Kernós Founding, this booklet con-

tains a brief history of Carl B. Kern, the Boys Secretary at the YMCA of Greater Dayton 

from 1909 to 1917, and the founder of Camp Ozone (the original name of Camp Kern). 

The booklet also includes an Editorial from the Dayton Daily News from June 4th 1917,. 

AN excerpt reads, ðCarl B. Kern sought no greater honor than to be accounted worthy 

the friendship of the hundreds of young fellows who were under his care [at] the 

Y.M.C.A.ñ ðHis loss is a personal one in hundreds of Dayton homesñ.    



Dave Trowbridge, not an easy guy to describe accurately or appropriately, at least not in a single bio. Daveós rela-
tionship with Kern began in 1984, and as relationships go, it has been a complex one. Summer trip leader, high 
ropes course facilitator, program director, Dave has done it all at Camp Kern. But in the interest of brevity and good 
taste we wonót go into all the details. His connection to camp really bloomed after the last time he quit. Free from 
the bondage of a paycheck, Dave began volunteering with a selective passion that only the newly emancipated can 
comprehend. Unburdened by direct supervision, Dave established an alumni paddling club, coordinated beer tastings, 
and presided over camp weddings and vow renewals. But then in 2014 Dave suffered a regression, taking a full time 
maintenance position at Camp.  (Continued on page 4.) 

Alumni Spotlight - Chuck Snyder 
Chuck Snyderós tenure at Kern is legendary. He is humble, kind, and nothing short of a Camp Kern superhero. 
And, like any good superhero, Chuck has an incredible origin story. 

Chuck grew up a mere mile from Camp, but never set foot on the property as a child despite often riding past 
on his bike. Campós entrance was marked ðprivateñ and Chuck respected the sign and the sentiment behind it. 

When Chuck was seventeen, he was your typical high school student with a part time 
job at the corner store. Chuck was hired by Camp Kern to mow grass after his Grand-
father, who worked at the Lebanon Landfill, was asked by Campós property director, 
Bud Smith, if, ðhe knew anybody who could mow grass.ñ It just so happened that 
Chuck's current employer was cutting his hours and he was looking for work. Thus 
began Chuckós inspiring tenure at Camp Kern. Chuckós mowing duties swiftly snow-
balled into a full education from Bud covering all thingós maintenance and building - 
despite having zero experience with either. Chuck was a quick learner and really en-
joyed the work at camp. Once he graduated high school, and got married (in the same 
year), he joined the camp maintenance staff full time in the fall of 1972. After five 
years on the maintenance crew, Chuck became the property director in 1977, a posi-
tion he held until his retirement in 2012. 

Chuck thinks the addition of ranch camp in the 
late 1970ós and camp becoming a coed pro-
gram were the biggest changes that occurred 
during his time at camp. He thinks going coed 
was great for Camp - although it meant the 
end of some crazy boyós camp traditions like 
the fanny hill swim club. He has too many great 
memories to choose favorites. He really en-

joyed his last 15 years at Camp when the Dayton YMCA began to amp up 
its investment in Kern, allowing his crew to work on some incredible un-
dertakings. He speaks fondly of his time collaborating on creative pro-
jects with Kern's former executive director, Jeff Merhige.  

Nowadays Chuck is enjoying retirement in Cape Coral, Florida with his 
wonderful wife Patty. He spends his days on the golf course, fishing, and 
is back to bowling. His believes that Camp Kern is rooted in its rich histo-
ry as a summer camp for children, and he hopes it stays that way for 
generations to come. He went on to say that, ðKids today, more than ev-
er, need to spend time outdoorsñ and there is no better place than the 
hills, fields, and forests of Camp Kern. Chuck Snyder is a Camp Kern 
treasure, and while he may no longer spend his days fixing rusty pipes, mowing grass, and building cabins, his 
presence at camp is eternal and will be felt by campers for decades to come. Do you have a favorite memory 
with Chuck? I do. it involves a very young, very green, summer camp director and a malfunctioning smoke de-
tector in Casper Lodge at 2:00 am. Superhero Chuck to the rescue! 
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Staff Spotlight - Dave óTrowô Trowbridge 



Staff Spotlight Continued... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Though once again yoked to the tyranny of fulltime employ-
ment, he enjoys each blissful day cutting grass, repairing roofs, 
fixing all that falls apart, and delighting in the companionship 
of his coworkers. It is perhaps with his chainsaw that Dave 
Trowbridge has had his greatest impact on Kern. Cutting and 
clearing the overabundance of dead trees that loomed over our 
cabins and campers. From a vantage point of 40 feet below, the 
staff of camp look up at Dave with apprehensive admiration. 
His enthusiasm, good humor and dedication has made Camp 
Kern a better place.  

Volunteers Needed: 

In an effort to build a strong committee, we are seek-

ing additional volunteers to help us with our various 

positions.  If you are interested in joining the commit-

tee, volunteering at events, assisting with the news-

letter, donating, or anything else, please contact us at:  

campkernalumni@gmail.com 

Kern Family Committee 

Kara Barton 
Erin Crosby 

Traci Hale Brown 
Andrea Kaercher 
Michele King 

Natalie Schiavone 
Curtis Wright 

Chris Addison (Kern Staff) 
Dave Moran (Kern Staff) 
Devin Carr (Kern Staff) 
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Upcoming Kern Events 

2019 Events: 

¶ November 24th - Pre-Thanksgiving 
Feast 

¶ December 7th - Arctic Dash 

Helping Those In Need 

YMCA Camp Kern is dedicated to ensuring that ALL members of our community are able to experience the magic 
and purpose of camp. Our 2019 campaign Camp raised more than $96,000 and awarded the following: 

¶ $81,577  to 273 Summer Campers 

¶ $20,853 to 1,132 Outdoor Education Students  

¶ $211,000 to Non-profit groups. 

We are so thankful to our donors, volunteers and community partners that allow us to  continue this important 
work. 


